Report Details:

Town Justice

Prepared by Leanna Molloy 5/2/25

April 2025
JUDGE M. FISK
Number Type Fine Fee Surcharge
63 Vehicle & Traffic $5,245.00 $0.00 $2,069.00
1 Penal 0.00 0.00) 0.00]
1 DNA fee 0.00 25.00 0.004
2 Town Ordinance 0.00 0.00 0.00,
1 Small Claims 0.00; 15.00 0.00
2 Summary Proceeding 0.00 40.00 0.00]
3 Suspension fees 0.00 280.00 0.00
73 Total $5,245.00 $360.00] $2,069.00]
JUDGE K. FERULLO
Number Type Fine Fee Surcharge
47 Vehicle & Traffic $3,800.00 $0.00 $1,562.00
5 Penal 200.00 0.00 255.00
1 NY8; 0.00 0.09 50.00)
1 DNA fee 0.00 50.00 0.00
8 Town Ordinance| 245.00 0.06, 0.00]
2 Suspension fees| 0.00; 140.00] 0.00,
64 Total $4,245.00 $190.00 $1,867.00]
Total New Cases April; 121
Total Received April: $13,976.00

Town Share March:

$5,337.00




May 14th Town Board Meeting

Planning/Zoning Report

Prepared by Patti Corlew, Zoning Administrator

May 8, 2025

Report Details:

There were 4 Septic and 6 Land Use & Development permits issued in the month
of April.

The Planning Board met on the Tuesday, the 6'" and started their review of the
Site Plan Review application of the EMS for properties located at 1 Mill Ave. & 101
River St. properties. They have adjourned the matter to their next meeting in
June for the EMS to submit additional plans/information.

Zoning Board does not have a meeting this month due to fack of applications.




May 2025 Water Report

Water was shut off for several customers to
do repairs on plumbing and water was
turned back on. Several frost plates were
repaired. We had some meters that read
zero usage during our last meter reading
and they are being investigated.

Hydrants were flushed for the spring. The
hydrologists were here to investigate a new
well, the engineers are working on the
plans for a new well house, and we are
waiting on our approval from DOH, for the
new water line on Jenni-lJill Loop.

Respectively,

Tracy Benoit




May 2025 Sewer Report

Tested the lagoon dissolved oxygen this month using our in-field
DO meter. Everything tested within range, we decreased our air ocutput
slightly to better suit our needs.

Pump number 2 at pump station A was re-shimmed due to
increasing run time on that pump. The pumps are now running even
again.

The first of our two Mercury tests for the year were completed
and we are well within our limits that DEC has implemented.

Fixed a broken chain in cell one, one of the band clamps holding
the chain to the tubing had broken.

Kenyon Pipeline came and pumped the grease and grit from pump
station B, they were able to get it done in one trip, and we will now be
good for another year.

Our UV system is in for the summer, we needed to change a
couple of wiper seals. With the new controller we are able to get a
better idea on how the system is operating.

Oil changes were completed on the rotating assemblies in pump
station A and B.

Respectively,

-Jeremy Scroggins




May 2025 Parks & Rec Report

We have been busy with spring cleanup, all of the
parks have been blown off and we helped blow off
the cemetery. Grass started to grow so we have
been mowing, we have gone over to help weed
whack the cemetery and get it prepped for
Memorial day while trying to keep up with our
chores.

Water has been turned on for the season at most of
the parks.

Respectively,

Tracy Benoit




MAY MEETING
Assessor
Prepared by Gregory Klingler
May, 2025
Report Details:

e The 2025 Tentative Rolls have been completed and have been
delivered to the Town Clerk. They can be viewed in-person at either
the Town Clerks’ or Assessors’ offices in the Warrensburg Town Hall
during business hours. A link to the Tentative Rolls may be found on-
line on both the Town and County’s websites.

¢ Pursuant to Section 526 of the Real Property Tax Law, your Assessor
will be in attendance with the tentative roll on May 7th from 11:00
a.m. to 3:00 p.m., May 8th from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., on May 14th
from 4:00pm. to 8:00 p.m. and May 17th from 1lam - 3:00 p.m. Said
hours of availability have been posted on the Town Hall bulletin board
outside the Town Clerk’s office, and published in the Post Star
newspaper on May Ist as mandated by the State of New York (i.e.
public notice to be advertised in the local newspaper on or about
Maylst). This notice has also been posted on the Town website and
on the Assessors bulletin board in the hallway.

e The Board of Assessment Review will meet on Tuesday May 27th
between the hours of 4pm - 8pm at the Town Hall. Anyone wishing to
grieve their assessment can find the appropriate paperwork on-line at
the New York State website, www.tax.ny.gov




Highway Department Report
April 2025
KJ Olden, Deputy Superintendent

During the month of April, we hauled material and graded all seasonal dirt roads to
make them ready for the summer traffic. We did spend some time over on the
River Road for the Hudson River Special Management Area. We had a meeting
with DEC on May 8, 2025 to discuss different alternatives for the area.

We have completed sweeping of all the roads out of Town and have started in the
Hamlet area also. We plan on completing them in the near future when the rain
stops.

This week will finish the brush and leaf pick up for the spring. The Gold Street
Drainage project is finished with only some minor restoration work left to do. So
far the drainage project has been successful and has taken all the recent rain water
very well.

The demolition work on the 11 King Street Property has been completed. The
highway crew did some work leveling off the site, removing brush and removed an
old box trailer.

We are currently getting quotes on paving projects for this summer and are helping
out preparing base area for the pole barn at the landfill.




Report from the Director

2024 - A YEAR OF GROWTH AND DISCOVERY

fn 2024, we continued to expand programs and other “non-traditional” offerings available at
The Richards Library. We added Vox Books, expanded the "Kits" shelf, added drop in tech
help with Logan, and still have new take & make crafts and puzzles each week by Tammy.
We started The Richards Library Seed Library, in an old card catalog, with a grant from the
Soil & Water Conservation District. For our first growing season, we shared 99 “servings” of
seed varieties and offered 7 free gardening workshops led by Warren County Master
Gardeners . We received a large donation of Bentley Seed Packets and seeds from
community members during the Community Seed Swap in October. It was great connect with
$0 many individuals excited about gardening.

Our OATS (Older Adults Technology Services) classes continued with new topics, such as Al.
Our Homeschool Mest-up group continues to grow. The Library hosted free children's crafts
at the six Riverside Farmers' Markets, which was held at the Recreation Field for the first time.
We made great connections! Private use of the Jeffrey M. Levine Community Room continued
to increase — remember it is free to use.

August 13th was the Library's 123rd Anniversary, which was celebrated with an open house -
catering, scavenger hunt, curated displays, PowerPoint, and numerous members from our
community and local representatives!

We started the Warrensburg Repair Café, hosting it twice, in the spring and fall, For this new
program, people can bring items to be repaired with guidance from our volunteer repair
coaches. We held a Red Cross Blood Drive in July — it very successfull Qur Book Club typicaily
meets the first Thursday and is always looking for new members.

Marie has been organizing and cataloging our Archives and changing out the displays with
different items collected by the founding Richards Sisters and their family members. We will
continue to change displays and share historical information as we know/find it.

We created and collected responses for our Community Survey, July through December. This
feedback will be used to inform our next strategic plan. Thank you to all that gave feedback!
A NYS Construction Grant was implemented to add an automatic door opener at our main
entrance, infant changing stations in our two public restrooms, and directional signage to
guide patrons through the building. This also includes names around the family portraits in
the Adult Room.

We were so grateful for all of the financial donations received in 2024! Many were leftover
change from copies/print outs and some came in memoriam for past community members.
Every penny is appreciated and put to good use! We also received a new to us document
magnifier, which is located with the public computers. Any page in a book, a document, et
cetera can be magnified and color adjusted for easier reading.

Thank you!

Shelby Burkhardt

Library Director, The Richards Library







